
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
September 11, 2023 

 
• President Jeremy Rogers called the meeting to order with Harold Werley giving the prayer 
before the meal served by Outlaw BBQ. 
• Congratulations were offered to Jeannie Krueger in honor of her retirement from United Bank 
of Iowa. Jodi Petersen has accepted a new job opportunity. Their absence brings 2 openings on 
the Chamber Board – Tricia Nelson has been appointed as Treasurer. Please contact a board 
member if you are interested in serving in a leadership position. 
• Guest Introductions: Rose Brenden with P&R Cards and Things 
OLD BUSINESS:  
• Treasurer’s Report: Balance of $12, 471.92 
• Minutes: Available on visitmoville.com or contact Lisa Fouts 
• Chamber Golf Tournament during Moville Days: 30+ teams, very successful 
• School News: Mr. Glackin reported on several projects - major remodel of the science 
classrooms, new playground with fence, smartboards, chrome books, and security cameras. 
There are 14 new staff this year. Homecoming is taking place this week at Woodbury Central. 
• Moville News: Mayor Fisher announced that the 3rd duplex on Meredith Lane is completed 
and sold. The 4th duplex is beginning construction. Road repair on 3rd Street near Main Street 
which has improved storm sewers, repaired a section of the street, and fixed sidewalks to 
provide ADA accessibility. Jim introduced new multi-city inspector, Dave Christensen, who will 
be serving 9 towns which have signed 28E agreements to inspect city nuisances. 
• MCDAI: Kim Steffen announced that the Siouxland Big Give is approaching October 3. The 
organization is still looking into the possibility of a daycare in the Medical Clinic on Main Street 
once the new clinic is built. 
• Medical Clinic update: Diane Drevs reported that the increased costs has required changes to 
the lease amounts, new floor plan, changes to overall plan. CNOS has been trying to aid in the 
plan going forward. 
• Senior Center: The pancake breakfast and rummage sale this past weekend raised $5,571 
toward the building renovation project. 
• Midwest Regional Hot Rod Rally: Successful weekend with over 170 cars… 
NEW BUSINESS:  
• Fall Fest – Saturday, October 7 
• Halloween Parade – October 31st There was a motion by Pat Rogers to give $200 from 
Chamber to the candy with Robin 2nd.  
• Coffee Social: There was a discussion about having the coffee social 1 time/quarter. Hosts 
would have hours for 1.5-2 hours for social. B-Fit was contacted and they are determining a 
date for next social. Watch for an email to announce that information. 
 
Next meeting: October 9, 2023 
Attendance: 30 
 


